## IMPERIAL COLLEGE OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

Department of Zoology and Applied Entomology, London sw7 2BB
Telephone 01-589 5111 Telex 261503 Telegrams IMPCOL, London sw7

J.D. Smyth, SCD, PHD Professor of Parasitology



J414

Dear Dr Meuleman,

/ hope the enclosed explains

itself and that you are heppy with its contents

he lick forward to heaving from either yourself

or Dr Karay. Our Meetings Secretion in Dr. Con featings

- whom Ithink you know - and he will probably arrayse

to final propaume, in consultation with yourself.

The final propaume, in consultation with yourself.

Incidently, the 2<sup>rd</sup> Edition of may tost-both "Introduction

madently, the 2<sup>rd</sup> Edition of may tost-both "Introduction

to Animal Pansitology" has just been published - I have

asked to publisher, to send you a complementary copy

asked to publisher, to send you a complementary

(chill recall my virit to your laboration

with pleasure of hope your work you well. He reprints

have just armied - many thanks. Your sences

22nd November, 1976.

Dr. Hugo J. van der Kaay, Laboratory of Parasitology, State University Leyden, Institute of Tropical Medicine, 33 Rapenburg, Leiden, The Netherlands.

Dear Dr. van der Kasy,

I am glad to say that the Council of the British Society for Parasitology has now made a firm proposal regarding a joint meeting with the Netherlands Society for Parasitology which I hope will be acceptable to you.

We suggest that this joint meeting be held at the University of Kent, Canterbury on April 5-7. 1978, if this date fits in with your timetable. The Belgian Society for Parasitology has also approached us for a joint meeting, so that it is likely that they will also be joining us.

On behalf of the British Society for Parasitology, I am therefore writing to give an official invitation to your Society to join us on that date. I am sure we could have a most profitable meeting.

I should be glad if you could put this proposal to your Council and let me know in due course if it is acceptable. If not, we could examine other possible dates.

We can work out details of the programme nearer the time but it might be as well if this was finally handled by one person (the Secretary of B.S.P. in consultation with your Secretary?). As well as giving papers, we hope some of your members will act as Chairmen of some of the sessions and we would welcome a possible list of suitable names, in due course.

(as President) and Dr. Meuleman (as Secretary) were guests of our Society, and we would be happy to provide accommodation and hospitality for you both during the meeting.

I look forward to hearing from you or Dr. Meuleman to whom I have sent a copy of these proposals.

I still remember my visit to Amsterdam with great pleasure and we look forward to seeing you and your colleagues at our Joint Meeting.

Kind regards, Yours sincerely.

President of the British Society for Parasitology.

Much my (2)